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Call to Order 
Emily Wolfgram called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm.

Roll Call
Donster (2) 	Evans (1)	Fletcher (2)	Gruenhagen (1)
Horizon (2)	S.Scotts (2)	N.Scotts(3)	Stewart (1)	Taylor (2)

Guests in Attendance
Brett Strasser
Tom Fojtik
Danny Noonan
Proxies
Erin Seidler-Evans
Casey Nelson- South Scott
Approval of Minutes
Changing “Eric Jenks moved to table the meeting after elections” to “end the meeting after elections”
Removing Tabitha’s name and Capitalizing Europe
Lachlann Swanson seconded
Motion passed
Motioned by:  Nicholas Martin
	Seconded by:  Lachlann Swanson
	Motion passed

Approval of Business
Removing Sustainability Council Guest Speaker
Alexa Doering moved to add Donner voting rights
Alyssa Scott seconded 
Sophia Brandstetter added Spring Volunteer Series under Items for Information 
Seconded by Alysia Vulgaris 
Erin Seidler added Evans Voting Rights
Seconded by Eric Jenks 
	Motioned by:  Zackry Wiese
	Seconded by:  Sophia Brandstetter
	Motion passed 

Guest Speakers
Items for Information
Spring Volunteer Series- Sophia Brandstetter and Tessa Sheets
This weekend we will be going to the Christine Anne Center from 9am-12pm. We are going to meet at the Fishbowl at 8:45pm and walk from there. On April 19th we are going to the Oshkosh Food Pantry and can take ten people. It will again be from 9am-12pm. Hands on Oshkosh is April 26th and we would like to sign up a USRH team. Reeve will be providing T-Shirts. Growing Oshkosh has no set date yet.
Items for Discussion
Food Committee Spring Interim-Emily Winker
This week at Food Committee, Marty Strand told us that they are thinking of closing Blackhawk over Spring Interim. Reeve will still be open and will include the Blackhawk To-Go Menu at Titan Taco, which is normally closed over Spring Interim, and Center of the Plate will be split with Garden Toss. B&G will also still be open. He wants to close Blackhawk due to the small amount of people who go to Blackhawk during Spring Interim. There have been some budgetary problems as well and this would bridge that gap. They also need to catch up on the maintenance and repairs that weren’t able to be done over the year, including fixing walls, installing new wall panels, repairing light systems, updating fixtures, and changing out 50+ year old equipment that can’t be done while there are people occupying Blackhawk. Reeve will be open during Blackhawk’s regular hours, 7:15am-7:30pm.
	Eric Jenks: Would we be able to use regular meals?
		Emily Winker: All meal plans can be used during Spring Interim at Reeve. 
Lachlann Swanson: Can Reeve handle the amount of people coming through?
		Emily Winker: There are very few people on campus during Spring Interim and the number goes down when you consider how many people are enrolled in online courses and won’t actually be on campus.
	Izzy Wilson: We have already had the meal plan paid. We have already paid to have Blackhawk open during the semester, including Interim.  They say they are saving money, but they should already have the money budgeted. 
	Eric: How will breakfast work?
		Emily Winker: We didn’t go over that, but I will bring it up at the next meeting. 
	Zackry Wiese: Will the Classics line take up Center of the Plate?
		Emily Winker: Yes, Reeve will act like it does on the weekends.
	Lachlann Swanson: Will the savings aspect come up at the next meeting?
		Emily Winker: I expect that it will. The next meeting is April 17th at 5:15pm in Blackhawk 110.
Straw Poll: We were approached ten minutes before the meeting by Marty to get a vote on this due to the urgency of this issue.
For: 24 	Against: 4	Abstain: 2

Items for Action
Elections
Nominations – Emily Speaker
NCC/WCC: Nicholas Martin nominates Izzy Wilson
	Seconded by Tabitha Matznick
	Izzy Wilson accepted
Secretary: Lachlann Swanson nominated Emily Winker
	Seconded by Alyssa Scott
	Emily Winker accepted
DIA: Katherine O’Connell nominated Alexa Doering
Seconded by Lachlann Swanson 
Alexa Doering accepted
Treasurer: Lachlann Swanson nominated Tabitha Matznick
Seconded by Alysia Vulgaris 
Tabitha Matznick accepted

Voting Rights
South Scott Voting Rights (2)- Andrew Wenninger
	South Scott 1 (Casey): The last few weeks have been packed and I have been spacing out but I will make it up. 
	Lachlann Swanson moved to reinstate voting rights
	Seconded by Samantha Speaker 
Tabitha Matznick: How many weeks ago were your voting rights reinstalled?
	Kelsey: Feb 27th or four meetings ago.
Molly Raisbeck: What did you do to lose them and how will you make it up?
	Casey: I didn’t sign in at the office.
Lachlann Swanson: This is the second time you’ve lost your voting rights and it’s important we keep voting rights, but you should do a better job for your constituents.
Alysia Vulgaris: Please keep the comments constructive.
Tabitha Matznick: Last time we asked what you would change. What will you change this time?
	Casey: I will put my duties into my schedule.
For: 5		Against: 6 	Abstain: 1

South Scott 2 (Andrew): Casey and I have the same strikes and I am sorry.
	Nicholas Martin moved to reinstate voting rights
	Alyssa Scott seconded
Lachlann Swanson: Everything that was said for Casey goes to you too.
For: 5		Against: 6	Abstain:1

Evans Hall Voting Rights-Erin Seidler
Our representative resigned a few weeks ago. One strike was for not going to the meeting and the other two were for not sending in a report. Brett will be our new representative and will take care of what we have missed.
Nicholas Martin moved to reinstate voting rights
Tabitha Matznick seconded
No discussion
For: 10		Against: 2	Abstain: 0

Donner Hall Voting Rights-Alexa Doering
	There was a week where we would both be gone, but only one of our proxies showed up. I have forgotten to sign in for office hours twice.
	Tabitha moved to reinstate voting rights
Alyssa Scott seconded
Nicholas Martin: How did you forget to sign in?
	Alexa Doering: It slips my mind when I go in the office.
 Tabitha Matznick moved for a secret ballot
For: 12		Against: 0	Abstain: 0
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Hall Reports
Donster (Nicholas Martin, Alexa Doering):  Donner Hall is just working on our end of the year event with Taylor!

Evans (Jennifer Welles):  The All Hall Shamrock Shake event went very well this past week.  There were a lot of people who attended and they all seemed to really enjoy the shakes.  At the meeting tonight we discussed an End of the Year Fiesta program as a possibility for our final event of the year.  We have a date set of May 5th at 6:00 p.m.

Fletcher (Molly Raisbeck, Samantha Speaker): No Report Submitted

Gruenhagen (Rosa Pacheco): This week in Gruenhagen we had election tabling and we discussed information on Grocery Bingo. This event will take place on April 8th in the Badger State room (basement).

Horizon (Andrew Bogusz, Alysia Vulgaris):  No Report 

North Scott (Tabitha Matznick, Lachlann Swanson, Adam Triggs): NSHAC's event was postponed until this week, Tuesday the 8th, still at 7 PM.

South Scott (Andrew Wenninger,*): We have been talking about party on the patio and our event for Earth Day.

Stewart (Alyssa Scott):  Monday April 14th we will be "Growing your Grades!" Come with a soup can and we will provide you with a seed to grow a plant in your room and learn some study tips!

Taylor (Katherine O'Connell, Hanna Haapakoski): Taylor hall is having a banana boat session tomorrow at 7:30pm.

Committee Reports
Constitution (Emily Speaker): Elections results were just announced, so check that out! Also, we will be having nominations, speeches, discussion, and pro/con this week for the unfilled positions. I also have legislation in the process and an April meeting date to come.

Food (*):At this meeting we talked about Blackhawk possibly closing over Spring Interim and made an official vote to use Red Barn milk in Reeve on the weekends. The next meeting will be on April 17th at 5:15pm in Blackhawk 110. We will be discussing Spring Interim more at this meeting.

Leadership Development (Brooke Berrens, *): No Report 

Programs (Tessa Sheets, Sophia Brandstetter): This week we began ordering supplies for banquet. We also had our first volunteer event.
Safety and Security (Andy Lynch, *):  No Report Submitted

USRH Hall Funds (Nicole Klase): Just a reminder the next Hall Funds meeting is on Sunday, April 13th in Reeve 207 at 7:00pm and requests are due the Thursday, April 10th by 11:59pm. Please make sure one representative from each hall is present.

Paid Assistants
Appeals (Carly Persson): Michelle S. and I reviewed three housing appeals this week. One was approved, one denied, and one still pending.

Student Organization Representatives
AODA Task Force (Eric Jenks, Chandler Lackey, *): Our AODA meeting for this month has been rescheduled for next Thursday.

National Residence Hall Honorary (Beca Mussatti): There will be a meeting tonight at 7pm in the Breese Conference Room. Applications are due April 14th and OTMs are due the 5th. 

Oshkosh Student Association (Nate Simon): There will be open forums for students to express what qualities they want in the new chancellor on Thursday April 3rd, 8:15-9:15AM in Sage 1239, Monday April 7th 5:15-6:15PM, I am unsure of the location, Tuesday April 8th 11:30-12:30 in Sage 1216, and lastly Wednesday April 9th 11:45-12:45 in Sage 1216. They prefer to have the interim chancellor be faculty from UWO. The fuel divestment that OSA passed this week was also passed by faculty and senate which is a good sign. Hope is holding an event at titan nights 10:15-11:45PM, there will be a raffle. Looking to get Advance Titan under financial oversight if they want to continue to get University allocated funds.

Pepsi Funds (Andy Lynch, Lars Faland): No Report 

Reeve Advisory Council (Zackry Wiese, Trung Truong): RAC OSA Renovation Presentation and Titan Underground open during summer.

Reeve Union Board (Kendall Stauber): Ride Along is playing this weekend. Drew Lynch will perform in Titan Underground next Thursday at 7pm.

Sustainability Council (Scott Sorenson, Derek Urban):   At our meeting this week we finalized our resolution and talked about the different governance groups we wanted to present to.

Executive Board
President (Michelle Cecil): If you haven't be sure to vote in the SLIC Leadership Awards, nominations are due April 18th online.  I am continuing to work on finding out when we will see a campus parking plan and making sure that the residence hall student voice is being expressed in that matter.  Please make sure you send photos for the scrapbook and Residence Life Banquet to Emily Romatoski at romate41@uwosh.edu.  Student Org. Representatives, I need you to respond to my emails ASAP.  There is important information that needs to be conveyed to you all.  

Vice President (Emily Wolfgram): Thanks to everyone who responded and are coming to round tables.  The event will start at 10:30 in the Horizon rec lounge.  Please dress for the weather and bring a device that can take pictures.  Committee chairs, your end of the year reports are due Thursday, May 8 by 11:59pm electronically to both Lori and I.  You cannot get paid unless you turn in this report.

Director of Internal Affairs (Kelsey Sageser): Just a reminder to keep voting rights for the upcoming elections as well as for any other proposals may be being brought to the assembly.  I have been working hard at making sure that everything will be ready for banquet.  I want to thank everyone who turned in their RSVPs on time so that I was able to meet the deadlines that I have set for everything.  After meeting with the Programs committee the decorations are planned and ordered.  Please remember to send myself or Emily Romatoski any food allergies that you have to make sure that we can accommodate you at banquet with the meals that we have planned.  Also please keep sending pictures from your hall to Emily Romatoski, so we can have a great End of the Year Slide show.  If you have any questions, comments, or concerns please let me know!  Have a great week!

National Communications Coordinator/Wisconsin Communications Coordinator (Isabelle Wilson): Successful NACURH meeting! The decided theme is Oshkosh is THE Trip!
Our next meeting will be held on April 17th at 8pm in the fishbowl!

Treasurer (Grace Flavin): I am still actively searching for a Treasurer for next year so that I can start training them. My End of the Year Report is finished aside from a few additions. I am working on the accounts.
 
Secretary (Emily Winker): Please remember to get your reports in and office hours done by Sunday at 11:59pm!

Advisor Report
	Just a reminder Andy and Lori are shopping tonight and anyone can come.
Announcements/Concerns/Discussion
Please tell Kelsey about any food allergies for Banquet and Awards.
Name Game 
	Alysia Vulgaris correctly guessed Rosa Pachego
Adjournment (5:59pm)
Motioned by:  Andrew Bogusz
Seconded by:  Katherine O’Connell
Motion passed

Respectfully Submitted by,

Emily Winker
Emily Winker
USRH Secretary
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